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 This week we were really getting into the 

spirit of the festive season. On Wednesday we 

had our school Christmas dinner and what a 

delicious feast it was. A big shout out to the 

hard working kitchen staff, especially our chef, 

David, who worked so hard to prepare all of the 

extra food. I had lots of positive reports from 

children and staff saying how much they enjoyed 

the meal. 

 Following the Christmas dinner, the 

children had their class parties, where they 

enjoyed playing a range of fun games. 

 Yesterday all the different year groups 

went to the park and completed their Santa  

Fun Run. 

 Today we had our Christmas sing-off, 

which was so enjoyable. All the classes 

performed a Christmas song of their choice. We 

were treated to some excellent performances. 

Swift Class won the award for the best singing, 

Goshawks for the best effort and Sparrows for 

the most entertaining performance. 

Congratulations to all our winners. 

 I would like to wish you and your families 

a very merry Christmas and a happy new year. 

Gemma will be returning from maternity leave in 

January. She will be working 4 days a week until 

the end of this academic year and so I will 

continue to be the Acting Head Teacher on 

Fridays. 

 Just a reminder that school opens again 

for pupils on Wednesday 8th January. 

Mairead McCarthy, Acting Headteacher 

School closes at 2pm on Friday 20th December and reopens on Wednesday 8th January 
Class assemblies all on Fridays at 9am in the top hall – parents welcome 

31st January, Merlin; 7th February, Goldcrest; 28th February, Sparrow; 7th March, Swift; 14th March, Goshawk; 21st March, 
Magpie; 16th May, Kingfisher; 13th June, Buzzard; 4th July, Kestrel:  

11th July, Blackbird. 
 

 

These children will receive a 

praise postcard this week:  

 

Kingfisher: Nell & Vinnie 

Kestrel: Malakai & Louis 

Blackbird: Sofia & Zara 

Buzzard: Ellie & Jack 

Merlin: Ianthe & Nils 

Magpie: Alma & Enzo 

Goldcrest: Aleina & Ikram 

Goshawk: Ayra & Ismaeel 

Swift: Reuben & Riona 

Sparrow: Louie & Hilal  

Chiffchaff: Rafi & Zack 

Crossbill: Charlotte & Katinka 

 

 
  

The Fluoride application due on the 10th December  
will now take place on February 12th            

 
Pines and Needles in Victoria Park 
(@pinesandneedles) have kindly donated a tree to 

the school and it looks great. 🎄To get 10% off your 

real Christmas tree (up to 7ft) use code SCHOOL10 
online, or at any of their pop-up stores across 
London https://bit.ly/3Uqb0Z  
 
If you would like to book an appointment with the 
school nurse on 16th January for advice on 
bedwetting, healthy eating, emotional health, sleep, 
puberty, hygiene or behaviour please call the office 
or email teachers@chisenhale.towerhamlets.sch.uk  
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